
Town of Weston, CT
Facilities Optimization Committee
November 3, 2021 
Via zoom
Draft minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Bertasi

Attendance: Rick Bertasi, Gayle Weinstein, Ken Edgar, Denise Harvey, Rone Baldwin, Tony Pesco, Richard Wolf, First Selectwoman Nestor, Superintendent Wolak, Phillip Cross, Tecton team (Jeff Wyszynski, Antonia Ciaverella) and members of the public. 

Approval of Minutes: Dr. Pesco made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 20th meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. Wolf. The motion carried.

Discussion regarding the facilities optimization project:

Communications: 
Ms. Nestor presented the trifold mailer that will be sent to all residents. She stated that the FOC’s work is part of a larger town wide initiative called the “Strategic Town and Educational Assets Master Plan (STEAM).” This is the beginning of a larger communications plan with efforts made through the PTOs, the town newsletter, social media and an email campaign. Mr. Baldwin asked to include wording about the fact that we are also considering the economic implications. The tri-fold is currently at the printer and will be mailed Monday or Tuesday. 

The committee will review the outline for the Community Conversation and the associated PowerPoint at our next meeting.

Operating Cost Assessment Analysis:
Mr. Bertasi said that he would like to have a subgroup of the committee review the operating costs of the potential options. Mr. Cross will create the initial cost analysis for the working group to review. Membership will be confirmed at our next meeting. The initial meeting will take place the week of November 15. 

Ms. Weinstein asked when we will get the first round of options. Mr. Wyszynski said that they are due a couple of weeks after the first community conversation, probably the first week in December. 

Dr. Pesco asked how are we engaging with administrators regarding grade configuration? Mr. Wyszynski said it will happen in parallel with the presentation of the options. Dr. Pesco  would like to set dates for direct conversations with administration and BoE.

Mr. Edgar asked why are we setting deadlines if we are not sure we can meet them? He thinks we have a tenuous grasp on the process and shouldn’t commit to dates for the next steps in the process. Dr. Pesco added that the communication flyer says nothing about options. Ms. Weinstein reminded the committee that the deadline  for state reimbursement is June 30. The dates on the flyer are tentative and can easily be adjusted. Mr.  Bertasi said that when the circumstances warrant it, we change the schedule.We do have a target for the state reimbursement filling and don’t want to deviate at this point in time. 

Ms. Wolak asked how the school administration and BoE will give input. Mr. Wyszynski said that  additional conversations should happen between mid November through the mid- January. We have to have the start of some options to make the conversations productive, so they need to happen in parallel. 

Mr. Wolf asked when does the discussion of space utilization happen with each school? Classroom are utilized for 5 periods of day, what does it take to utilize these classrooms 95% of the day? Mr. Wyszynski said that middle school utilization can’t be stretch past 75% but he will discuss options further with school administrators. Ms. Weinstein said that it is up to the BoE, not the FOC to determine what space utilization options they are comfortable with. 

Our next  meeting will be changed to Wednesday, November 10  at 7 PM so that the committee can review information prior to the Community Conversation.

A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Edgar at 8:00 PM. Seconded by Dr. Pesco. 



